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OURSECOND MONTHIN
ABERDEEN

Our second month in Aberdeen is going well. We recently
had the opportunity to preach at a local church an hour
away from Aberdeen in Elgin with Pastor Derick Fyfe.
The fellowship was such a blessing to our family, especially
since they have children too. They felt like family, which
was a comforting reminder of home in a foreign land.
We’re continuing our Wednesday night Bible studies at
Starbucks. This month, five different individuals have
come out to join us. We’ve made several connections in the
community. Some of these individuals message us asking
for guidance and sharing how lost they feel in life. We are
reaching out daily, knowing that every soul we encounter is
someone God has drawn. We don’t take our time here
lightly. It’s short, and that reality can feel overwhelming,
especially knowing that this coastal city of 225,000
desperately needs a church. However, we trust that God
led us to Pastor Sam (whom we mentioned in our last
newsletter), and we’re continuing to connect and stay
sensitive to what God is doing in that congregation.
Beyond the church connection which is a congregation of
about 70, we are in communication with 13 local
individuals whom we message weekly and continue to
work with. We’re believing that God is laying a
foundation, one soul at a time.

God Bless,

Brent, Melissa, Emma and Easton




